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CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN 

THE PARISH NEWS 

Photography Outing 

Saturday, May 21st 

Get your cameras ready! The group plans to leave the 

church at 8:30am and drive about 2 hours to Jim Thorpe. 

Once there, the goal is to walk around town taking pictures 

of some older, scenic buildings before eating lunch and 

heading up the Glen Onoko Run Trail to 

the waterfal l s, which are very              

picturesque. This is a four mile hike and is 

rated as being challenging. It is uphill 

and a bit rocky (wear sturdy shoes). You 

can google Glen Onoko Run Trail to 

check out other people’s comments 

and pictures and to find out more information. Invite friends, 

relatives, neighbors, co-workers and please sign up on the 

sheet at the Welcome Desk. 

Pentecost  

Sunday, May 15th 

Join us during worship as we partake 

of the bread and the cup. 
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Choir...It’s Not Too Late To Join! 
Please consider joining us in the choir (open 

to ages 16 and older) as we prepare a few 

songs before summer is here. May rehearsals 

will be Mondays the 2nd, 16th, and 30th from    

7-8pm. We plan on singing 3 times before the 

summer break (tentatively May 15, 22, and 

June 5). Any questions, or if interested in    

participating, please contact Charity Sauder 

at 653-8035. 

SafeChurch Seminar 
Saturday, May 7th from 8:30am-12:30pm 

Hinkletown Mennonite Church 
Do you volunteer here at East Fairview with kids? First of 

all - THANK YOU! We could not guide children to love  

Jesus without your help! Secondly, please mark this date 

on your calendar. As part of our partnership with 

SafeChurch, all volunteers who work with children (ages 

18 and younger) are required to attend this training  

seminar. Questions? Contact Mandi Stoltzfus, Family   

Ministries Coordinator, with questions at 203-1794 or  

mandi.stoltzfus@gmail.com. 

Bad to the Bone, Bad for a Moment or Bad for a Season, But Not Forever 

Women’s Bible Study 
2nd and 4th Mondays in May and June, Conference Room, 7PM 

Join us as we learn how to live (and how not to live!), from the lives of several ancient women from Scripture. 

With a brief verse-by-verse video introduction from Liz Curtis Higgs, we’ll learn how to avoid their tragic         

mistakes and joyfully embrace grace.  

May 9th Topic - Jezebel: Friends in Low Places 

May 23rd Topic - Michal: Out of Step 

Ministers of Music in Concert 
May 22nd, 7:00pm at Chiques CoB 

A Freewill offering will be received. 

Moment For Mission 
Kori Pennypacker from Bible2School will 

be joining us on Sunday, May 1st. She 

will share with us how Bible2School has 

grown and is impacting so many young 

school students and their families with 

the Word of God. We will provide a 

special offering envelope to help     

support this great ministry. 

Good Samaritan Banquet 
Thursday, May 5th at Middle Creek COB 

Consider attending and/or sponsoring this event 

presented by Janice Ruhl  and Donald & Kathryn 

Wolgemuth in memory of Jacob and Naomi Ruhl. 

The proceeds benefit the Good Samaritan Fund. 

Hors d’oeuvres will be followed by a full-course   

dinner and entertainment. Call Teresa at 581-4478 

or go to www.bv.org/banquet to sign up, sponsor, 

or get more information. 

Saturday on the Square 
Saturday, May 7th at Pleasant View 

Pleasant View Retirement Community’s Saturday on the 

Square (the event formerly known as Community Day) is a 

day when Pleasant View residents, family members, staff, 

and the public come together to enjoy a day filled with 

games, music, entertainment, live animals, food vendors, 

and bargain hunting. New this year, visitors can start the 

day with a community-wide yard sale at 8AM. 

SVPS - Walk For Life 
Saturday, May 7th 

Celebrate and support life by joining 

Susquehanna Val ley Pregnancy         

Services at Calvary Church in Lancaster 

or South Hills Park in Lebanon. It’s a 

great way to tangibly model your       

life-affirming beliefs! Group Captains, 

walkers, 5K runners, sponsors, and      

volunteers are needed. Go to 

www.svps.org for more information and 

to register. 

Church of the Brethren Annual Conference 2016 
June 29th - July 3rd, 2016 in Greensboro, NC 

For registration and Housing Reservations go to www.brethren.org/ac/2016/. 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR MAY 2016 
 

BIG Questions 

 

May 1st - Why Do I Do What I Don’t Want To Do? 
 

May 8th - How Can I Stop Worrying? 
 

May 15th - Why Is There So Much Suffering In The World? 
 

May 22nd - Can We Lose Our Salvation? 
 

May 29th - What Happens When We Die? 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 

ADULTS 
QUARTERLY ~ Room 112 

THE BOOK OF EXODUS ~ Room 113 

INSIGHTS ~ Topical Discussion - Café 

CONNECTIONS WOMEN ~ “Esther” - Conference Room 

CONNECTIONS MEN ~ “Stepping Up” - Prayer Room 

YOUNG ADULT ~ Room 111 
 

YOUTH  

 Senior High ~ downstairs in the SURGE Room. 

 Junior High ~ Room 110 (across from Children’s Library) 
 

CHILDREN 

 Nursery - Infants-Age 1 

 Little Lambs - 2-3 Year-Olds (across from the nursery-upstairs)  

 God’s Garden - 4 Year Olds-Grade 1 (Room 105-downstairs) 

 The Bear’s Den - Grades 2-5 (Room 101-downstairs) 

Jef & Tracy Leaman 

May 3rd, 8 years 

 

Keith & Marsha Pickel 

May 3rd, 13 years 

 

Paul & Jeanette Ebersole 

May 8th, 51 years 

 

Scott & Ann Moyer 

May 12th, 9 years 

 

Eric & Anita Keppley 

May 16th, 18 years 

 

Ron & Sally Young 

May 19th, 43 years 

 

Dana & Jen Statler 

May 19th, 15 years 

 

Ryan & Jess Dunlevy 

May 21st, 1 year 

 

Justin & Crystal Gibble 

May 23rd, 7 years 

 

Todd & Mandi Stoltzfus 

May 24th, 13 years 

 

Austin & Allison Edris 

May 27th, 4 years 

 

Michael & Melanie Vener 

May 29th, 17 years 

Happy              

anniversary 

Brethren Service Opportunities 
The Church of the Brethren Disaster Relief Mission (BDM) has many opportunities to serve throughout 

2016. BDM is known and respected nationally as a disaster relief organization and specifically for first     

responders of child care for those impacted by disaster and “long term/second” responders for disaster 

recovery. BDM is currently assisting in S. Carolina and Colorado. The COB Atlantic Northeast District will 

pay for the majority of travel expenses - so there’s no reason not to go! If interested in helping or want 

more information, contact Scott Moyer at 203-0458 or scott.a.moyer@pwc.com. 

MC Food Pantry 
In March the food pantry served 154 families, including 11 new 

households, for a total of 450 individuals. 

This month the following items are needed: 

*Peanut Butter  *Cereal  *Canned Chicken 

*Saltines/Crackers *Canned Chili  *Canned Fruit 

*Canned Pears *Canned Potatoes *Paper Towels 

*Toilet Paper  *Canned Pineapples *Applesauce 
 

Please place your items in the shopping cart in the lobby at 

the church. Thank You! 
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DIRECTORY CHANGES/ADDITIONS: 
Please forward all changes/additions/corrections to 

the church office. 
 

New Address:  Reinhold Berg 

  408 Nursing Center 

  544 N. Penryn Rd. 
 

  Kathy Snavely 

  709 Harvestview North 

  Mount Joy, PA 17552 
 

  Joanne King 

  Susquehanna Valley Nursing & Rehab 

  745 Old Chiques Hill 

  Columbia, PA 17512 

Church Family News 

Reminder...Please call the church 

at 665-4873 or email Pastor Jimm at       

jimmroland@eastfairview.com to let him 

know about hospitalizations or prayer  

requests. 

2016 Spring & Summer Kids Events at East Fairview 
Sunday May 22nd - Soakin’ Up Some Summer Sun! (kids-only event) 

Celebrate the end of school & the beginning of summer. 
Immediately following Sunday School—2pm. 

 

Saturday July 2nd—Day Trip to CREATION! (family event) 
Enjoy a taste of this music festival!  Creation is located in Mt. Union PA. 

 

July 17th—21st—VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! (kids-only event) 
Join us Sunday - Thursday for fun-filled evenings. 

 

Sunday August 7th—POOL PARTY! (family event) 
Bring your suits for a swimmin’ good time at Todd &Mandi’s. 

419 Ridgeview Avenue, Elizabethtown.   
 

September 16th—18th—FAMILY CAMPING WEEKEND! 
Bring your tent, RV or rent a cabin!  Camp Swatara is located just north of Lebanon in Bethel, PA. 

www.campswatara.org 
 

Questions?  Mandi Stoltzfus, Family Ministries Coordinator  

203-1794 or mandi.stoltzfus@gmail.com    www.eastfairview.com 

Daily Devotionals are Available 

East Fairview makes two daily devotionals 

(OUR DAILY BREAD and THE UPPER ROOM) 

available for your personal or family           

devotions. Both are for anyone to pick up 

and use. You may find them in the pockets 

by the lobby bulletin board. The UPPER 

ROOM devotional even has a large print  

version available. Please feel free to use 

these resources as you grow in your faith. 

Thank you...to everyone for caring and helping in our house in the time of 

need. We love everyone. We couldn’t ask for a better church to have family & 

friends.     - The Schatz family 



HAPPY  BIRTHDAY 
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Jeff Ochoa  5/01 

Corinna Stoltzfus 5/01 

Matt Fahnestock 5/02 

Frank Gantz  5/02 

Dave Graybill 5/03 

Dana Statler  5/03 

Sharon Ecenrode 5/04 

Nancy Minnick 5/04 

Bekah Scorza  5/05 

Londa Shelly  5/06 

Pete Thilo  5/07 

Jess Dunlevy  5/09 

Angelica Sauder 5/09 

Scott Zellers  5/10 

Julia Atwater  5/14 

Sandy Harnish 5/16 

Eric Reif  5/16 

Nancy Bires  5/17 

Ben Kauffman 5/17 

Levi Ziegler  5/17 

Jeff Hauser  5/21 

Chad Rice  5/22 

Harriet Spayd  5/22 

Jacob Harnish 5/23 

Amy Rice  5/24 

Sharon Hart  5/26 

Fred Atwater  5/27 

Jen Statler  5/27 

Marj Kauffman 5/28 

Paul Ganster  5/29 

Robin Kauffman 5/29 

Gary Dietz  5/30 

Dalton Sauder 5/31 

Messenger Magazine 
*Copies of the Messenger Magazine (the official publication of the Church of the Brethren) are available in 

the church library and on the revolving rack in the lobby. Check it out! 

Articles in the April 2016 issue include: 

*Creation reconsidered...An interview with Nate Inglis 

*Where the beauty lives...Story and photos by Ralph Miner 

*Putting the sun to work...One church’s journey to solar energy 

*We are one body in Christ...by Carl and Roxane Hill 

*How does your garden grow?...by Ken Gibble 

*Bible Study...Standing idly by    ...by Bob Bowman 

*Other Articles include: Numbers, Sunday supper, Just Christians, Shining a light, Is it time to abolish 

draft registration, What Jesus said, and The gift of presence. 

Nigeria Crisis Report 2016 
Northeast Nigeria and our sister church, Ekklesiyar Yan’uwa a Nigeria (EYN, Church of the Brethren in Nigeria), 

have started the journey to recovery even in the midst of continued violence and bombing by the extremist 

group Boko Haram. As the deadliest terrorist group in the world (2015 Global Terrorism Index) Boko Haram has 

destroyed nearly 70 percent of the EYN Church buildings (1,668 churches burned or abandoned), overrun the 

EYN headquarters and killed more than 10,000 EYN members. Hundreds of thousands of people have been 

displace and millions have been impacted by this crisis. Even as security improved in the second half of 2015, 

the situation is incredibly difficult and tense, and families are traumatized by the horrific violence. 

However, the determination of the Nigerian people remains strong. With increased security in some areas, 

some families are moving back home. They are eager to support themselves, grow their crops and restart life. 

In these safer areas EYN congregations are worshiping next to the ruins of their church buildings. Some families 

were able to harvest fall crops and more families hope to plant this spring. Kulp Bible College and the       

Comprehensive Secondary School have reopened as repairs are underway at the EYN headquarters in 

Kwarhi. 

The response of the US Church has been amazing. With these resources a great deal has been accomplished 

- lives saved, starvation averted, shelter provided, safe water to drink and the start of some healing. Even with 

this progress, the journey to recover will be long and our support is desperately needed now to help families 

and the church recover.   

  Emergency Disaster Fund -  Church of the Brethren 

  www.brethren.org/edf   1451 Dundee Avenue 

         Elgin, IL 60120 
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BHA Bike and Walk Tour 
Satuday, June 11th 

Partner with Brethren Housing to end homelessness in 

Harrisburg. Bike the Capital Area Greenbelt or walk to 

City Island. Tours of BHA’s revitalized block on Hummel 

Avenue will let you see firsthand the impact BHA has 

had on the community. For more information contact 

Crystal Baxter at cbaxter@bha-pa.org or register online 

at www.bike for bha.org. 

2015 Disaster Relief Auction Update 
We want to thank our supporters within the Atlantic Northeast District, the Southern PA District, and all of our 

constituency who donate to the Auction, purchase articles and food and especially those who work hard to 

make the Auction a success. Our net proceeds from the 2015 auction were $332,790. These funds were       

distributed as follows on behalf of general disaster relief: 

$77,790 (22%) for supplies to compile 12,000 school kits during the auction. These were shipped directly to the 

BDM warehouse. 

$60,000 (18%) restricted for Gifts of the Heart in spring of 2016 (type to be determined at a later date). 

$155,000 (47%) for Brethren Disaster Ministries. 

$25,000 (8%) to the Atlantic Northeast District to fund disaster relief trips. 

$15,000 (5%) for blanket ministry to local shelters. 

Fellowship Tour in Nigeria - August 2016 
 

Opportunities:         Requirements: 

-Listen to people’s stories, build relationships     -A caring heart, love for God’s 

-Minister to the “most vulnerable” in God’s kingdom     people 

-Visit Care-Centers (including and Interfaith community)   -Good health 

-Provide children’s activities at sponsored schools    -Adaptability, flexibility 

-Peace and Reconciliation work (Alternatives to Violence Program) 

“Zumunci a Kafa Take” is a Nigerian expression meaning “Fellowship is in the Feet.” This tour would focus on 

“walking side-by-side” in support of the Nigerian people. Possibilities could include food distribution, assisting in 

medical clinics, offering children’s activities, and visiting care-centers, although the primary focus would be 

building relationships and hearing stories. Post high/young adults are especially invited to participate. Contact 

Donna Parcell at dpardell@comcast.net or Carl Hill at (847)429-4361 or crhill@brethren.org. 

Want to sponsor a young person? Donations for underwriting trip costs for youth and young adults are being 

accepted at the District Office. Send donations to Atlantic Northeast District, 500 E. Cedar Street,                  

Elizabethtown, PA 17022, with ‘Nigerian Tour’ in the memo line. Make checks payable to Atlantic Northeast 

District. 

Community Aid Collection Bin 
East Fairview has joined with Water Street Rescue Mission and Community Aid by placing a collection bin at 

the lower entrance of the church parking lot.  

Items Accepted       Items NOT Accepted 

Clothing (new and used)      Text books/Library books 

Shoes, purses, wallets, belts, ties, wigs, and hats   Encyclopedias, VHS Tape, Cassette Tapes 

Household items, such as pots, pans and glasses   Large furniture, infant furniture, mattresses 

Home decorative items      TV’s, computers & computer accessories 

Music CD’s, DVD’s, and video games     Air conditioners, large exercise equipment 

Books, records, TV & move memorabilia    Dehumidifiers, Tires, Kerosene Heaters 

Art work and any collectibles      Lawn mowers, rusted tools, weapons 

Small functional electronics 

Linens, towels, blankets, sheets and curtains 

  



Ann Moyer is the daughter of the late Carl and Kay 

Summy and the wife of Scott Moyer. She graduated 

from Manheim Central H. S., Juniata College, and 

Hahneman (Drexel) University. Over the years, Ann has 

had a variety of jobs 

that have given her 

experience to lead 

and facilitate groups 

with vision to achieve 

their purpose. She is 

currently using these 

gifts here at East     

Fairview as a volunteer 

working with the     

Ministry and Lead 

Teams as a facilitator. 

She is also involved 

with the Ladies  Bible 

Study and facilitated 

the   Financial Peace University class during Ignite. 

Ann enjoys entertaining, spending time with friends 

and family, and traveling. Ann’s faith and trust in the 

Lord shines as she reaches out to others. 
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New Member Introductions 

Leila James was a wife for 56 years and raised 2     

children (her daughter is Carol Keller). She has 4 

grandchildren and 2 great grandsons with a 3rd to be 

born in May. Along with her family, Leila has been a 

part of many people’s lives through many years of 

volunteering. She’s 

been a Girl Scout  

Leader, Den Mother for 

Cub Scouts, an Awana 

Leader, a Meals on 

Wheels driver and 

Board Member of 

Women’s Aglow. She 

has also helped many 

by teaching Sunday 

School and leading a 

Bible Study at a Group 

Home and many other 

places. She has had 

many hobbies over the 

y e a r s ,  i n c l u d i n g        

knitting, cross stitch, making dollhouses and furniture, 

but reading and playing with her I-Pad are what she 

enjoys at this stage of her life. Her favorite thing to do 

is to take a topic like “Peace”, “Joy” or “Love” and 

accumulate Bible verses that encourage herself and 

she can share with others. 

Brett Sauder is surrounded by love and family here at 

East Fairview. His dad works in the office and his mom 

sings with the Praise team. He has 2 sisters, a brother, 

an aunt, uncle and a couple cousins that attend here 

as well. Brett is a 6th grader at Donegal’s Intermediate 

School. He loves to play tennis and go 

bowling. He’s a big fan of movies like 

“Jaws” and “Star Wars”. But most of all, 

Brett is CREATIVE! His imagination is 

boundless. He’ll often illustrate Pastor 

Jimm’s sermons, catalog and categorize 

his stickers, Pokemon cards, and his 

WORLD. He enjoys performing magic 

tricks, as demonstrated during JUICE 

night’s Spring Fling over a year ago that 

showed how focused, articulate, and 

funny he truly is. The audience that night 

got a tiny glimpse of all that God has in 

mind for his life ministry. As Dr. Seuss says 

in Oh, The Places You’ll Go, “Here is your 

mountain.” Brett can move it with his 

faith and new-found strength in Christ; 

for ALL things are possible with Christ. 

Autumn Sauder is the daughter of Nate and Charity 

Sauder. Her brothers are Brett and Dalton and she has 

a little sister, Angelica. They live in Mount Joy where 

Autumn attends the 4th grade in Donegal School    

District. Her Sunday School class gave a 

long list of words describing Autumn as 

graceful, fun, awesome, funny, good 

friend, nice, pretty hair, athletic, crazy, 

weird (in a good way), amazing, super, 

a good helper, likes to play soccer, 

good at math, likes to eat, good     

swimmer, and a good singer and     

hummer! Autumns’ hobbies include 

making pictures, singing, playing the  

violin and piano, reading mystery books, 

and playing soccer. Her favorite Bible 

verse is Philippians 4:8 because “there 

was a period of time when I was worried 

a lot. This verse helped me get through 

that anxiety and helped me know that 

God was there with me. I remember learning about 

God a lot when I was little and I accepted Jesus into 

my heart when I was about five years old.” 
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MAY 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

 

 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

       

 June 

Preview 

9:00 Worship     

10:20 Sunday 

School 

Softball vs. 

LEFC & WO 

6:30/7:15 at 

Pool Field 

Stewardship 

Team 7pm 

9:00 Worship   

(50-Year 

Member 

Recognition) 

10:20 Sunday 

School 

Soakin’ Up 

Summer Fun 

Kid’s Event 

Ladies Bible 

Study 7pm 

Discipleship  

Team 6pm 

Hospitality & 

ESM Teams 7pm 

Mother’s Day!  

9:00 Worship     

10:20 Sunday 

School  

Pentecost 

Sunday! 

9:00 Worship  

(Bread & Cup 

Communion)   

10:20 Sunday 

School 

Softball vs. 

BIC 6:45 at 

East Fairview  

Ladies Bible 

Study 7pm 

19th- Father’s Day! 

26th - Messiah’s SEVEN leading our worship service 

29th- Annual Conference begins 

29th- Creation Festival begins 

Leaders 

Team 7pm 

June 

Newsletter 

Info. Due! 

Worship 

Team 10am 

9:00 Worship     

10:20 Sunday 

School 

SafeChurch 

Seminar at 

Hinkletown 

Mennonite 

Church 

Photography 

Outing 

Memorial Day! 

(Tentative) 

Softball vs. 

WO 6:30 at 

Pool Field 

Softball vs. 

UCC 6:30 at 

East Fairview 

Softball vs. 

Chiques 6:30 

at East       

Fairview 

Softball vs. 

Man. Menn. 

6:45 at  East 

Fairview 

Softball vs. 

Middle Creek 

6:45 at East 

Fairview 

Softball vs. BIC 

6:45 at East 

Fairview 
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Join us for Ignite Extended Edition 
each Wednesday night in May. We 
will be looking at our relationship to 
God in fun and interesting ways. Join 
us from 6-7:30pm on the following 
dates: 
May 4th 
May 11th 
May 18th 
May 25th 

 

SUNDAY 
On Sundays we will be discussing life 
issues in fun and interesting ways. 
This time will be designed to build    
relationships and provide answers and 
advice that can be used throughout 
the week. 

UPCOMING 

   

A MINISTRY FOR HIGH SCHOOL 

A MINISTRY FOR 6-8
th
 Grade 

YOUTH 
NEWS 

Mission Trip 

Brooklyn, NY 

July 22-27 
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CAMP SWATARA NEWS 

Contact Information: www.campswatara.org,  

info@campswatara.org or 717-933-8510  

Camp Swatara Travels to Acadia National Park 
September 9th - 18th, 2016 

Ray and Judy Powell will co-lead this trip to Maine again, having more than 30 years of experience 

exploring the park. The estimated cost is $975 per person, which includes housing, transportation, 

tickets, and all meals while in Maine. Space is limited to 18 people so contact the camp or for more 

information, contact Ray and Judy at jmprkp@comcast.net or 669-7403. 

   Family Camp Sites Available - It’s time to book your site for 2016. 

   Email, mail, or call the camp to reserve your site. 

   Spring Weekend Camps - Campers in 1st-9th grades are invited to 

   head out to camp for a spring weekend to experience the best of camp    

before summer begins. Register online at compswatara.org or contact Jason Haldeman at           

jhaldeman@campswatara.org or 933-8510 for more info. 

Hiring Summer Staff - Many positions need to be filled at camp through the summer months. If 

interested, application materials and more information is on the website or email Jason Haldeman at 

jhaldeman@campswatara.org. 

YOU Can Make A Difference 
Did you know that there is a humanitarian disaster here in our own backyard? And did you know that we can 

easily do something about it? South Allison Hill in Harrisburg is a blighted urban area with the highest poverty 

rate between Philadelphia and Pittsburgh and it’s right here in our own backyard. The good news is that     

Harrisburg First Church of the Brethren is engaged in an effective, well-regarded ministry helping improve   

people’s lives on ‘The Hill,’ and You can make a difference! YOU can help the peple living on S. Allison Hill by 

lending your heart, using your feet, and donating to bcmPEACE as part of its participation in the Highmark 

Walk For A Healthy Community. Sponsored by Highmark Blue Shield for Harrisburg area nonprofits, it is         

bcmPEACE’s annual fundraiser. We’re hoping to raise $15,000 to expand its reach. The Walk will be held      

Saturday, May 21st at Harrisburg Area Community College. 

Ways You Can Help: 

1. Form a team of walkers from your congregation or youth group. 

2. Be an individual walker and solicit donations to support your walking. 

3. Donate to an existing walker or walk team. 

4. Donate directly to bcmPEACE 

Choose any of these options online at bcmPEACE.org or send donations (payable to “bcmPEACE”) to      

bcmPEACE, 219 Hummel St., Harrisburg, PA 17104. For more information, call Ron Tilley at 234-0415, ext. 18. 

27th Annual Golf Fore Camp Tournament - Will be held at Blue Mountain Golf Course 

on July 13th. More information and registration forms will be available soon. 

Brethren Village Presents the 2017 President’s Tour of Germany 
John Snader, BV President & CEO, is hosting a 10-day trip to Germany in May 2017, featuring the 500th                

Anniversary of the Reformation. The trip will feature 500 years of Evangelical Reformation, Worms, the          

birthplace of Reformation Bible Translations, Mainz, Gutenburg Museum Tour, Heidelburg, Oberammergau, 

Passion Playhouse Tour, and much more. Please contact Holly at 581-4251 for more information. 
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District News 

For more information go to www.ane-cob.org or www.facebook.com/AtlanticNortheastDistrict 

District Senior Adult Trips: 

July 14th - One Day Mystery Tour; an exciting adventure. Cost per person is $87. 

August 1st-5th - 5 days and 4 nights: Indiana Quilt Gardens and Ohio Amish. View planted 

quilt gardens, spend a night at Ohio’s Carlisle Inn in Sugar Creek, visit the Warther Knife  

and Sailing Ship museum and much more. The all-inclusive cost is $763/person (double-

occupancy). 

September 15th - Newseum one-day trip to Washington, D.C. Cost is $75/person. 

October 17th-20th - Noah’s Ark and Creation Museum - walk through the 70,000 sq. ft. 

Creation Museum, enjoy a 2-hour gospel music cruise and a tour on Noah’s Ark. A stop 

at the Flight 93 site is planned on the way home. Cost is $634/person. 

November 14th-18th - Branson Christmas Shows - 5 days and 4 nights, staying in same    

hotel and experiencing 12 musical and comedy shows. Cost per person (double-

occupancy) is $1,525. 

**Contact Earl Ziegler at 560-6488 or evzieg@gmail.com for more information.** 

Bus To Annual Conference 
Ken Kreider is again offering transportation to and housing at Annual Conference. Join 

us for a comfortable trip to Greensboro, NC. For info., please call 367-7622, email 

kreiderk@etown.edu, or write to J. Kenneth Kreider, 1300 Bear Creek Rd., Elizabethtown, 

PA 17022. 

Atlantic Northeast District of the Church of the Brethren has decided that the     

3-year emphasis of our district will be: 

ALL IN: 

Going. Glowing. Growing Godly. 
 

Matthew 28:18-20   Then Jesus came to them and said, “All authority in heaven and on 

earth has been given to me. Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing 

them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them 

to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you always, to the very 

end of the age.” 

District Women’s Camp 
August 21st-23rd at Camp Swatara Speaker: Rosie Weary 

More details and registration materials should be available later in May. 



Our Vision: 
We invite you to the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ… Believe It! Live It! Share It! 

Our Mission: 
In obedience to Jesus Christ and 

empowered by the Holy Spirit, we 

embrace all people, equip       

believers, pursue the lost, and serve 

the needs of people. This we do to 

the Glory of God! 
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